MINUTES
Of the

PUBLIC HEARING HELD ON
APRIL 30, 2014

THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF HAWAII, CONVENED A PUBLIC
HEARING ON WEDNESDAY, APRIL 30, 2014 AT 6:03 P.M., IN THE COUNCIL
CHAMBER, KALANA 0 MAUI BUILDING, WAILUKU, HAWAII, WITH CHAIR GLADYS C.
BAISA PRESIDING, FOR THE PURPOSE OF RECEIVING TESTIMONY ON THE
PROPOSED REAL PROPERTY TAX RATES FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI FOR THE
FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2014 TO JUNE 30, 2015.

CHAIR BAISA: Will the meeting of the Maui County Council public hearing on Real
Property Tax Rates come to order. The date is April 30, 2014, and it's approximately
few minutes after 6:00.
Mr. Clerk, if you would please call the roll.

ROLL CALL
PRESENT: COUNCILMEMBERS ELEANORA COCHRAN, DONALD G.
COUCH JR., S. STACY CRIVELLO, G. RIKI HOKAMA,
MICHAEL B. WHITE, MICHAEL P. VICTORINO, AND CHAIR
GLADYS C. BAISA.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER DONALD S. GUZMAN AND VICE-CHAIR
ROBERT CARROLL.
There were approximately 20 members of the public in attendance.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK JOSIAH K. NISHITA: Madam Chair, there are seven Members
present and two Members excused. A quorum is present to conduct the business of
the Council.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Clerk. Has the public hearing been properly
noticed?
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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, the Notice of Public Hearing on the Real
Property Tax Rates for the County of Maui for the Fiscal Year July 1, 2014 to
June 30, 2015 was published in the April 18, 2014 and April 23, 2014 editions of the
Maui News.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Clerk.
In accordance with Section 3.48.565 of the Maui County Code, the public is invited to
provide testimony before the Council regarding the Real Property Tax for the County
of Maui for the Fiscal Year July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015.
We have established limited telephone interactive communication that enables
individuals from Hana, Lanai, and Molokai to provide testimony for, from our District
Offices. Individuals who wish to offer testimony from Hana, Lanai, and Molokai,
should now sign up with the District Office staff.
Individuals who wish to offer testimony in the chamber, please sign up at the desk
located in the eighth floor lobby, right out there by the door.
Pursuant to the Rules of the Council, each testifier is allowed to testify for three
minutes. If, and if you need another minute to conclude, we will give it to you if you
request it. When testifying, please state your name and the name of any organization
you may represent.
Please, also, silence any cellphones or other noise-making devices. Decorum in the
chamber will be maintained at all times.
Before we get into testimony, we are going to have a brief presentation by
Mr. Walker, on RPT.
So, Mr. Walker, are you ready to go?
MR. MARK WALKER: Good evening, Madam Chair, yes.
CHAIR BAISA: Good evening. We're going to have to bring the screen down. So, we're
going to have a brief, we need a brief recess here, so please don't leave the
chamber; it'll just take a minute.
The meeting is now in recess.
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(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 6:06 P.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 6:07 P.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT, EXCEPT MEMBER
GUZMAN AND VICE-CHAIR CARROLL, EXCUSED.)
CHAIR BAISA: Will the meeting come back to order.
Mr. Walker, proceed.
MR. WALKER: Thank you, Madam Chair. Committee Members, thank you for the
opportunity to come before you this evening. At the request of the Budget and
Finance Chair, Mike White, who asked us to come and provide some selected slides
from a presentation we provided to his Committee last week.
At this time I'd like to introduce our Real Property Technical Officer, Marcy Martin,
who's put this together and is the expert on this issue.
MS. MARCY MARTIN: Good evening. The following slides are a sample of the fiscal year,
the following slides are a sample of the Fiscal Year 2014-2015 statistics that were
provided to the County Council during certification on April 21, 2014.
If you want to access the data shown in this presentation, you can go to the website
link shown or you can go to the County of Maui website and search on the words
"Assessed Values".
Certifying values for tax rate purposes are used for budget purposes and take into
consideration appeals. As you can see from this chart, values peaked in 2009 and
declined through 2011. Values were stable in 2012 and 2013. This year is the first
year values have shown a significant increase at almost 12 percent.
This line shows the value distribution of the various tax rate classifications. As you
can see from the chart, the Homeowner and Hotel categories in red and blue slices
are the largest in terms of value, and both contain more than 20 percent of the total
certified value.
This year there were 531 appeals filed, which resulted in a certified value adjustment
of minus $185 million. The number of appeals has been relatively stable since 2012.
This has enabled the Division to hear all appeals each year. There is no longer an
appeal backlog.
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This chart illustrates the number of appeals in each category. For example, the
green slice, oops, we lost it, the Hotel, the green slice is the Hotel/Resort category,
with 172 appeals, which is actually 32 percent. I guess the charts didn't convert over
well, but, it'll be correct on the website.
This chart shows the taxes on appeal per category, which in total amounts to
$2.6 million. Fifty percent of the taxes on appeal are deducted from the certified
revenue. The yellow slice is the Conservation class which includes the Kaheawa
Wind Farm.
Do you want me to plug in the, you want me to plug in the? Just continue? Sorry
about that. When you go onto the website you'll see the correct percentages and
values.
The certified revenue chart shows that real property tax, tax revenues have been
increasing since Fiscal Year 11-12. The largest, the large jump this fiscal year, is due
to values increasing as well as tax rates increasing. The Mayor's proposed tax rates
are used for this fiscal year.
This chart shows the tax rates for the individual classifications. This slide shows that
rates have generally been increasing over the past six years.
The pie chart on the left represents the percent of value of the various tax rate
categories. The pie chart on the right shows the tax, the share of tax revenue from
the various tax rate categories. For example, the Homeowner class shown in red, is
21 percent of the total value, but provides nine percent of the total revenue. The
Hotel/Resort class is shown in blue, it has 25 percent of the total value, but provides
34 percent of the total revenue.
This chart shows the revenue value and parcel accounts by Council District. It was
created by the Real Property Assessment GIS section, which has been a great asset
in helping us with our business processes this past few years.
This chart shows the net taxable values of properties in the Homeowner class. The
first two bars show that 60 percent of the properties in the Homeowner class have a
net taxable value of less than 250,000 and the first three bars show that 85 percent of
Homeowner class has a net taxable value of less than 500,000 after the $200,000
exemption is deducted.
These are the numbers that were used to create the previous chart. These numbers
show that 21 percent of the Homeowner class will pay the minimum tax of $250 this
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year. Eighty-five percent of the Homeowner class will pay less than $1600 in real
property taxes this coming fiscal year. It also shows that the number of homeowners
applying for the Circuit Breaker Credit is relatively similar within the value brackets.
These next few slides describe the various tax rate categories. The Residential class
contains either vacant or improved parcels zoned Residential.
The Apartment class contains non-condominium, vacant and improved parcels zoned
Apartment. It also has all condominium units which are either rented long-term or
used as second homes and not rented. This is an example of an apartment building
on Apartment zoned land. This example shows a home on Apartment zoned land,
and condominium buildings.
The Commercial class includes vacant and improved parcels zoned Commercial. It
also includes condominiums used for commercial, industrial purposes, which is quite
common these days. This is a commercial building on Commercial zoned land. This
is Piilani Shopping Center in Kihei, which is zoned Commercial.
The Industrial classification includes parcels that are either vacant land or improved
and are zoned Industrial. This is an example of a commercial type building on
Industrial land. The Commercial and Industrial classes have parcels with similar
uses, but different zoning. This is an example of an industrial building on land zoned
Industrial.
The Agriculture class contains vacant and improved parcels zoned agricultural or
rural. It also contains parcels with other zonings that have been dedicated to an
agricultural use. Sugar cane fields are in the Agriculture land class. This is a home
on land zoned Agriculture.
Properties are classified as Conservation if they have Conservation zoning. Also golf
courses are in the Conservation land class. Forest reserve is in the Conservation
land class. And there is one wind farm in the Conservation land class.
All properties in the Hotel and Resort category are allowed to be occupied by
transient tenants for periods of less than six months. This includes land zoned hotel,
hotel operations, condominiums being rented short-term, and short-term rental permit
homes. The Grand Wailea is in the Hotel class. Most of the properties in the Hotel
class are residential condominiums which are occupied by transient tenants for a
period of less than 180 days. This is an example of a short-term rental home with a
permit.
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The Timeshare class includes parcels or condominiums subject to a timeshare plan.
This is KOR, Ka'anapali Ocean Resort which has timeshare condominiums.
To be placed in the Homeowner class, you must first apply for a Homeowner
exemption prior to the assessment year. There are several criteria an owner must
meet before qualifying for a Homeowner exemption. The parcel must be exclusively
used as the owner's principal resident and they cannot be delinquent. Also the
applicant must be a resident State of Hawaii taxpayer who files an N-11 or N-13 tax
return.
Parcels with either a bed and breakfast or a transient vacation rental permit are in the
Commercialized Residential classification. This is a bed and breakfast home.
Thank you, this concludes the presentation and remember the Real Property
Assessment List and all of the supporting documentation presented tonight can be
found on the Maui County website by searching "Assessed Values". Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We're in recess.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 6:21 P.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 6:22 P.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT, EXCEPT MEMBER
GUZMAN AND VICE-CHAIR CARROLL, EXCUSED.)
CHAIR BAISA: Will the meeting please come back to order.
Mr. Clerk, if we could please proceed with public testimony.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Hana Office, please identify yourself and introduce your first
testifier.
MS. DAWN LONO: Good evening. This is Dawn Lono at the Hana Council Office, and I
have no one waiting to testify.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Too loud.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Thank you. Molokai Office, please identify yourself and
introduce your first testifier.
MS. ELLA ALCON: Good evening. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai, and there is no one here
waiting to testify.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Thank you.
Madam Chair, for your information, for the Committee Member, Councilmembers
information, the Lanai Office is having difficulties with their telephone connection.
But, they are monitoring the meeting and they are communicating with us via email.
So, they will let us know if they have any testifiers. Currently, they have no
individuals waiting to testify.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Proceed.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The first person to testify in the chamber is Steve Aheong. He
will be followed by Jonathan Starr.
CHAIR BAISA: The Chair would ask that if you're far away from the, from the podium and
your name is called to be the next testifier, would you kindly get closer to where you
can get here so we can move this along a little faster.
We have a long night ahead of us. When we are done with this public hearing, we
will go back into budget session for the rest of the night or however long it takes. So,
we want to hear everybody but we want to move as, as expeditiously as possible.
Thank you very much. Please proceed.

TESTIMONY
MR. STEVE AHEONG, THE WESTIN KA'ANAPALI OCEAN RESORT:
Aloha, Madam Chair, Members of the Council. My name is Steve Aheong, Maui boy,
born and raised. I'm representing my family as well as over 300 of my working ohana
at the Westin Ka'anapali Ocean Resort Villas. Mahalo for the opportunity to speak
with you once again to share my mana'o on the proposed increase of property tax
rates for timeshare. I know it's been a long day for all of you.
When I learned that the proposed fiscal year budget recommended another increase
for the timeshare tax rate. Once again, the largest proposed increase across all
categories, I was deeply concerned. And wondered why, once again that a category
that contributes so much to our local economy would be singled out and
disproportionately taxed. Year after year we have testified before this body,
expressing our concerns with the apparent targeting of our timeshare owners. Yet,
their taxes have continued to rise at an unfair rate as compared to other categories.
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I stress the words, our timeshare owners. See, our owners are more to us than just
guests that occupy our villas. They're part of our extended ohana. They are invited
into our homes for dinner when they return to the island. They attend our children's
first birthday parties, our children's high school graduations. They're not just drawn to
the island for our breaching whales and our beautiful sunsets. They're connected to
this community in a much deeper level through our people. Many of these people are
my friends.
We've shown them the true spirit of aloha and they mahalo us by returning year after
year. It's an incredible business model that needs to be embraced; not unfairly
singled out as these owners are dependable, consistent, stable visitors who
contribute substantial tax dollars to our County. They and we need to be heard.
Mayor Arakawa has a tough job. And at the end of the day, I know he's doing the
best that he can to make everyone or everything work for all of us. Obviously he's
not in public service for the big bucks.
In yesterday's Maui News, Mayor Arakawa was quoted as saying, "our residents
should not carry the burden of increased property taxes to cover the wear and tear in
our County infrastructure by our visitors." Now, our parents taught us to be fair and
show respect for our community. Now, while I appreciate the Mayor's intentions, in
my experience, there are no facts that timeshare guests use more services or burden
County resources at a rate greater than other residents or transient guests.
While hotel occupancies were down across the island in recent years, the timeshare
segment of Maui's hospitality industry remained consistent and kept local families,
like mine, afloat. We thank God for timeshare and our owners.
However, I'm concerned, that instead of saying thank you, we're sending the wrong
message with this proposed tax increase, unfairly subjecting our owners to a tax
burden unlike any other taxable division in the County.
May I request another minute?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, please.
MR. AHEONG: Thank you. I'm worried we'll be biting the hand that's feeding us. I consider
myself fortunate and blessed to provide for my family in this hospitality, this highly
competitive hospitality industry. I know at KOR we work hard to deliver a great
experience for those who visit and invest in Maui. In these difficult financial times,
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now more than ever I'm reminded how critical it is for our family, as well as our
community, to live within our means.
The idea of passing on another disproportionate and unfair tax rate increase to our
owners is, for me, incomprehensible. With that said, I'd like to acknowledge Mayor
Arakawa as well as this Council's efforts for all the hard work and commitment put in
on behalf of our community. I know the job of creating a budget that pleases
everyone is extremely difficult.
On behalf of my family and the hundreds of people I work with who voted for our
current County leadership, I urge the Mayor and the Council to reconsider the unfair
and ultimately damaging tax increase proposed and humbly ask that you move to find
a more optimal solution.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Four minutes.
MR. AHEONG: Based, based on what I've read and heard, it sounds like we're moving in
that direction and we thank you. So, mahalo again for the opportunity to testify today.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much.
Members, any need to clarify the testimony? Seeing none, thank you for being here.
MR. AHEONG: Mahalo.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person to testify is Jonathan Starr. He will be
followed by Helen Nielsen.
CHAIR BAISA: Good evening.

MR. JONATHAN STARR:
Okay, good evening, Madam Chair, hardworking Councilmembers. I appreciate your
perseverance. I'm here this evening wearing a different hat. I'm testifying on my own
behalf and as a major property owner in the commercial sector in Wailuku and, and
residential and agricultural in East Maui.
I have some very strong concerns with what I'm hearing about in, in terms of a
possibility of lowering the rates. And, the reason we love Maui so much is because in
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many ways this is the best place on earth to live. And, we're a good, and well, well
taken care of community for the most part. And, I see the prospect of creating a
crisis situation where we need to cut government services, where we need to not
repair our infrastructure, and not take care of public safety, and the vehicle fleet, as a
real dangerous precedent.
I too will lament the grab for the TAT money. I feel it should be going the other way;
that's unfair. I, I certainly spoke to quite a few legislators and people in the
Administration about it to, you know, no avail. But, you know, that's, that's sad.
Frankly, when we travel, we tend to see either hotel or, or resort hospitality taxes in
the 11 to 18 percent range. You know, if you go to Anaheim, you go to Chicago, or
New York, its way up in the high teens. And that is going to the counties or the cities,
or the, the local area. And, it allows them to take care of their streets and have
proper police and fire services, and lifeguard services, and, and what they need to
maintain the infrastructure.
I do ask you to please maintain the quality of, of our place and not do a, a short
sighted move and cut, cut our income stream to the point where we need to really
have strong cuts. I do feel timeshare is, should be raised. I feel that is one category
that's under, under serving our, our community and our tax base. And, I thank you
for your hard work and perseverance. Aloha.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Starr.
Members, any need for clarification? Seeing-Mr. Hokama.
MR. STARR: Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You know, Mr. Starr, you know, you're a businessman so I
know you understand the numbers. But, even with Chairman White's proposal to
reduce taxes, tax rates by three percent, this budget is still going to grow by over
$30 million. Okay, so, there's no cuts to the departments that requi, at the current
levels we're currently funding; there's no cuts. We're adding, we just not adding as
much as the request was put forth to us. So, you know, please get it clear that we're
not taking away anything.
MR. STARR: I, I understand that. I, I also know as a, as a businessperson that whether we
like it or not there, there is natural inflation. You know, there's a curve and a cyclical
curve, and we went, things went really down and now they're coming up and
hopefully they're going to keep going up. But, there's also a much longer frame
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where values do increase; and especially real estate values should increase by a
couple of percentage every year. And we all know that compensation for our
employees, I mean my compensation has not increased, but certainly union contracts
in, have increased and will continue.
So, I, you know, my hats off to you. I, I'm glad I'm not in, in your seat, Mr. Hokama,
cause it's not, it's not simple. And, I, I know you're doing the best that can be done.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Starr.
CHAIR BAISA: Any other need for clarification?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Cochran, please.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank, thank you, Chair. And good evening Mr. Starr.
Thanks for your perseverance. You were here this morning, now you're here again.
Thank you.
Can you just elaborate on your final, I think one of your last comments in regards to
timeshare bracket, you felt were actually under taxed maybe in a sense?
MR. STARR: I, I feel that in a sense, timeshares do not have the same contribution to a
community that full service hotels do where, where they keep a lot of people
employed and provide real useful facilities that are value added, we can have
conferences, we can have, you know, we get a lot of benefit in a way from hotels that
we don't.
There's no real pride of ownership in timeshare. Most of the timeshares are now
operating as clubs where, you know, people may come here and then next year
they'll be in Acapulco, and then the following year they'll be in Spain. And the longterm trend and long-term history of timeshares worldwide is decline. And, you know,
they have a certain life and then they kind of go belly up and turn into slums. You
know, that started in Casa Del Sol in Spain, and it is kind of a general long-term trend
that I've seen.
I, I just don't really feel that, that there's the same contribution as, as other classes
and I would rather see residents, I'd rather see hotels, and I, you know, I'm not out to
wipe out all the timeshare but I, I don't, I think that they can stand higher rates.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. Starr. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you.
Any further need for clarification? Seeing none, Mr. Starr, thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person to testify is Helen Nielsen. She will be
followed by Sidney Sparkman.
CHAIR BAISA: Good evening.

MS. HELEN NIELSEN:
Good evening, Chair. Good evening, Councilmembers. Thank you so much for your
time and energy. I was really disappointed when the TAT didn't come through and
was really hoping at the last minute that would actually come through. But, I think in
light of that I don't think it's a good time to, I think it's okay to keep collecting the, the
property taxes as they are.
I don't think they should be cut because there's a reason why we are rated the top
island for visitors worldwide because, you know, we really keep this place in as good
a shape as it is. So, I'm here just to ask that you, I mean I don't like paying taxes
myself, I pay a lot of taxes, believe me; commercial, residential, income, general
excise, it goes on. But I'm, I understand that it's all for a good cause in light of the
TAT not coming through for us this year. Thanks.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much.
Members, any need to clarify the testimony? Seeing none, thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person to testify is Sidney Sparkman. He will
followed by Thomas Croly.
CHAIR BAISA: Good evening.
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MR. SIDNEY SPARKMAN:
Good evening, Madam Chair and Council. My name is Sidney Sparkman, President
of SGS Hawaii Landscape Management, and I'm here to talk to you about
appreciation. I sincerely appreciate the opportunity to speak tonight and for you all to
listen to me and take time out of your evening.
I certainly appreciate the opportunity that the owners and management staff at the
Westin Ka'anapali Ocean Resort Villas has extended our company. I've worked in
the resort industry on Maui since 1993, and as a small business owner (we employ
over 50 people on Maui), I feel extremely fortunate to have an opportunity to place
our staff in such an incredible work environment. Since 2008, we have been a part of
western, Westin KOR ohana. Many members of our staff develop their agricultural
skills in the pineapple and sugar cane fields, and the resorts have given them the
opportunity to carry these skills into a much superior workplace.
The Westin KOR has made our work interactive from providing a beautiful, clean, and
safe workplace to work in, and an opportunity to work alongside of staff of the resort
as well as the owners. The staff and the owners treat our employees with great
respect, which in turn offers an extra dimension to what we can offer as, as
employers beyond pay. It truly is a unique work environment.
I want to extend to you, the Council, an opportunity to demonstrate your heartfelt
appreciation to the numerous families that have chosen to invest in Maui. The people
that own at Westin KOR are not tourist. They have chosen to purchase real property
on our island. They could've purchased anywhere else or continued renting rooms at
other resorts around the world, but they didn't; they chose Maui. The timeshare
business model works, and it has attracted developers and potential buyers that want
to make large investments on our island and in our State. And I can't understand
how or why they should be segregated with an already higher tax rate.
Timeshare owners already pay an extremely high tax rate compared to other owners
of real property on Maui; over 65 percent higher than Hotels and Resorts. Any move
to increase the tax rate is unfortunate, and could prove to undermine an opportunity
for Maui County to attract new owners or retain existing owners. The timeshare
industry helped carry Hawaii through tough economic times. During the last
turndown, downturn, hotel occupancy rates plummeted, but timeshare occupancy
rates held steady, bringing needed income to a fragile economy.
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As we've experienced at Westin KOR, the timeshare owner is not a tourist, but
people who want to come home, even if it's for just a week. Please make these
owners feel appreciated, and ensure that they feel wanted and respected as
homeowners on Maui. Do not let this opportunity pass us by, or many of these
owners or future owners may choose other destinations that are much closer to their
other homes.
Increasing the tax rate may be a band aid for current shortfalls within the County's
budget, but as airfares continue to increase, taxes such as this may push many
owners away, and discourage new ones from investing in Maui.
As a small business owner that feels a deep responsibility to my employees, their
families, my family, and our island community, I am discouraged with such a shortsighted tactic, and I'm concerned that the practices such, such as this could stall and
undermine an industry that is self-sustaining and guarantees long-term business from
families that truly love Maui as much as those of the, those of us that are fortunate to
call Maui home. Seize this opportunity, and show your true appreciation to current
owners and potential owners that are, that wanted and welcome to make their home
on Maui, even if it's just for a week. Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Hang on.
Any need to clarify the testimony? Seeing none, thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person to testify is Thomas Croly. He will be followed
by David Jorgensen.
CHAIR BAISA: Good evening.
MR. THOMAS CROLY:
Aloha, Chair. Aloha, Committee. I'm Thomas Croly, testifying on my own behalf.
I've been following very closely on Akaku, the Committee's discussions, and I
understand numbers very well. It's clear for the County to meet the obligations that it
has, and to continue to make Maui No Ka 01, and make the improvements necessary
that revenues will have to be raised, greater revenues will have to be raised through
real property taxes.
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Whether you need six percent more, as proposed by, by Budget Chair, whether it's
ten percent more or twelve percent more, you, you guys still have to hash that out. I,
I did enjoy the, the parade of, of directors all saying please don't cut my, my budget
specifically. It, it made for good television and good drama. But, but the tough
decisions are yours to make.
The Chair's proposal to reduce rates does not address the variations in values that
took place between last year and this year. The straight across the board, let's
reduce rates by three percent, makes some taxpayers actually have a decrease in
the amount of tax that they'll pay and other taxpayers in some certain categories
have a significant increase in the tax they pay. For example, the Industrial class
would actually see a significant decrease in the, in their actual tax bill at the, the rates
proposed. And the Hotel/Resort category would see about a 16 percent increase
even with the, the reduction in rates.
I've prepared a new spreadsheet for you folks similar to the one that I gave to you at
the Kihei meeting, with some proposed tax rates in it. What I've done specifically in
this is adjust the tax rates for the value differences that took place between last year
and this year. For the categories that went up in value tremendously; the rate has
been reduced. For the categories that went down in value, the, the rate has been
increased. But, the net result that I'm showing here in the, in the bold column is what
the tax rates would have to be to, to provide a ten percent increase in each individual
category so that the amount that they're actually paying goes up by ten percent.
Now, that won't be true for each individual taxpayer. I looked at someone's taxes just
today who owns two, two residential properties; one of their properties increased by
25 percent, the other one decreased by two percent. So, individual taxes are going
to vary because of, you know, the, the, the individual assessments. But, when we
look at the, each class and if a particular class like the Residential class has gone up,
then we need to reduce the rate to keep the, the amount that they're paying. Or if a
particular class has gone down, we need to increase the rate to, to balance that out.
What I'm suggesting here does not address the drum that I've been beating for many
years and that is that we do have an out of balance tax system. We have made it too
heavy on the visitor industry, but what I'm do, what I'm presenting here today is
keeping that from getting even further out of balance. So, please consider the rates
that, that I gave you.
Chair, can I have another minute?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, please.
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MR. CROLY: I also know that no matter what rates you end up at, there's going to be a day
at the end of this whole session when we're hashing around that 10 cents, 25 cents,
and we're trying to get the, the thing to balance. And, what I want you to understand
is the amount that you add to each individual rate, it's the same among all the
categories except Homeowner. Because of the $200,000 exemption in Homeowner,
when you add an extra dime to Homeowner, it's the same effect as adding a nickel to
the other categories, because of that, that 200,000 that they're not paying any tax on.
And as was pointed out, 21 percent of the homeowners pay the minimum tax. So, it
almost doesn't matter how much you add to that category, they're still going to pay
the minimum tax. You're not going to affect them in any way, shape, or form; they're
still going to be at two, $2.50.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Four minutes.
MR. CROLY: I'll conclude there.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Croly.
Is there any need for clarification?
Mr. Croly, Chair is trying to follow this beautiful chart. I have seen so many
spreadsheets in the last few weeks.
MR. CROLY: Yes, sure.
CHAIR BAISA: After all, they're all beginning to look alike. Just quickly, can you to take me
through the point of this?
MR. CROLY: Sure. What, what I did in this spreadsheet was show what last year's rates
were, show the change in assessed values in the second column, and what the rate
would have to be this year to have no change in the amount of tax that each of those
categories would be. So, it's taking into account the, whether the values in that
category went up or went down. And, that's an adjusted rate where it says "2014 rate
No Net Tax Increase".
In the next column, in full recognition that you're going to have to raise more revenue,
I added 10 percent to those rates. So, these would be the rates that would result in
10 percent across the board. Everyone would be sharing equally in, in, in terms of
the, the amount of taxes that, that they would go up.
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I also have the Chair's proposal on here. And in the last column is how that, at the
Chair's proposed rates, how some categories, like the Hotel/Resort category, would
end up seeing net tax bills go up by 18 percent. Other categories, like the Industrial
category, would see their net tax bill go down by 10 percent. So, that's, that's why I'm
suggesting these particular rates.
The other option that you can take, and I've put it in the bottom one, is leaving rates
all alone and just letting the change in value reassess things. But again in, if you let
that happen, if you just leave the rates where they are and let the nine and a half
percent in value drive where you go, certain categories, like the Hotel/Resort, are
going to take on a much greater burden because their values went up by 22 percent
last year. And then other categories are going to actually see their net tax bill go
down. And you're going to make this out of balance situation even worse.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you for the explanation. It helps me understand it.
Any other need for clarification? Seeing none, thank you very much.
MR. CROLY: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person to testify is David Jorgensen. He will be
followed by Keith Stephenson.
CHAIR BAISA: Good evening.

MR. DAVID JORGENSEN, AMERICAN RESORT DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATION:
Aloha and good evening, Chair, Members of the Council. My name is Dave
Jorgensen, appearing on behalf of the American Resort Development Association,
Hawaii. I, I really want to thank you all for your hard work. I've had to appear at
several evening meetings lately for boards or commissions, or public meetings, and a
couple times in this chamber, so I know a little bit of what you're going through. And
I'm exhausted so, I'll try and keep it real short.
It's fundamental that a real property tax system has to be fair and equitable.
However, for several years now, this system has applied to timeshare owners and the
County of Maui has been anything but fair and equitable. There's simply no
reasonable or rational basis for applying a higher tax to timeshares than is applied to
hotels. Especially not a rate that's so much higher than all other categories.
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The bottom line is that targeting one group of taxpayers, especially a group that does
not have a voice at the polls in this County, for disproportionately high tax rates is
unfair and discriminatory. And continuing, let alone increasing the disparity between
the timeshare rates and the other rates in the County, without any reasonable
justification, is arbitrary and capricious. And despite repeated requests, no
reasonable justification has ever been provided for the disparity.
ARDA Hawaii recognizes that the real property tax revenue is the most significant
revenue source for the County and the largest revenue component in the General
Fund. ARDA Hawaii also acknowledges and appreciates the Administration's need
to fund and maintain County programs, facilities, and infrastructure.
The budget proposal submitted by Chairman White does actually reduce the disparity
between timeshare and other classifications to at least a small degree, and for that,
ARDA Hawaii is grateful and supports his proposed budget.
ARDA Hawaii again requests that timeshares be combined back into the same tax
classifications with Hotels and Resorts, where, where it was previously and where it
should be properly placed. Or if the classifications need to be kept separate for some
reason, that the tax rate applicable to timeshares be reduced to equal that of the
Hotel/Resort classification. Thank you very much for this opportunity. And again,
thank you very much for your hard work.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, sir.
Members, any need for clarification? Seeing none, thank you.
MR. JORGENSEN: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person to testify is Keith Stephenson. He will be
followed by William Jacintho.
CHAIR BAISA: Good evening.

MR. KEITH STEPHENSON, AMERICAN RESORT DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATION:
Good evening. Aloha, Madam Chair, Members of the Council. My name is Keith
Stephenson, I'm the Director of State Government Affairs for the American Resort
Development Association.
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I'm here on behalf of Maui timeshare owners and also 1.4 million owners around the
country who voluntarily give ARDA-ROC and ARDA money to represent them on
legislative matters such as this. You know, I've had the pleasure of representing
hotel and timeshare for 16 years. During that time, I've worked with state and
national governments to pass laws and develop programs designed to promote
destinations and diversify the hospitality marketplace.
During this time a few things have been very clear to me. Number one, consumer
preferences are changing; and number two, island destinations are competing
globally. And you can see that with the growth of timeshare here in Maui. But not
only are consumer preferences changing, island destinations globally are
aggressively offering incentives to timeshare developers to build. Why? State, they
have a stable occupancy of 89 percent. They have an eight day average stay. I
would be willing to guess the hotel average leisure stay is four to five days. And
while they're the 800-lb gorilla and we're a segment of the lodging industry, on a per
unit basis, we're actually deriving more revenue to the destination. And it's just one
important component to the whole. That brings consumer spend, jobs, taxes.
Some destinations are so eager to recruit timeshare developers that they're even
exempting their property taxes; and I want to stress that. No other state in the
jurisdictions treats timeshare the way Maui does from a property tax perspective.
Many, here's the irony, I've been following, and I say this with great respect, I've been
reading the Maui News and I've seen a lot of the discussion regarding, you know,
trying to recruit group business. And, you know, many destinations spend hundreds
of millions of dollars to build facilities. And then hundreds of millions of dollars to
promote group business which is a very fickle business.
In an island destination, timeshare is a stable and reliable form of group business
without all the costs associated with that. And then, once you get them, they stay
here. And it's important, not only as a segment of the hospitality industry, but it's
important particularly when occupancy for hotels go down or during shorter periods.
Prudence would suggest that governments would want to protect and grow this
segment of the lodging industry. You know, timeshare owners are not residents but
they do have, Madam Chair, may I have another minute please?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, please proceed.
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MR. STEPHENSON: Thank you, Madam Chair. Timeshare owners are not residents. I
acknowledge that. But they have a passion for Maui because of the rich culture and
the natural beauty. It's an authentic experience.
And you know, social media is your best friend or your worst enemy. Every time this
Council arbitrarily raises property taxes on timeshare, you're sending the message
that timeshare owners are not welcome. This damages your brand.
I'm personally stoked to be in Miami, in Maui, because I grew up on the beach and I
love to surf, right. So, tomorrow I'm hoping the catch a swell, I don't know if it's
breaking right now. But I'm happy to be here. I would work all year to raise the
money that I needed to come here and use my timeshare on the west side so I can
have one week of perfect surf in Honolua Bay; that'd be the highlight to my year.
Many timeshare owners share the same passion and I just don't understand why they
should be singled out and punished for that. I think they should be embraced. I think
they're your brand leaders and they're going to tell the world about Maui whether it's
in a timeshare context or in a hotel context.
But arbitrarily taxing timeshare owners is, is not sustainable. You can't legislate
demand, and taxes are not the way to economic growth. Thank you, Madam
Chairman, thank you Members of the Council.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much.
Members, any need for clarification? Seeing none, thank you very much.
MR. STEPHENSON: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: And enjoy your time on Maui.
MR. STEPHENSON: Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person to testify is William Jacintho. He will be
followed by David Williams.
CHAIR BAISA: Good evening.
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MR. WILLIAM JACINTHO:
Good evening, Council Chair Baisa, Chair Mike White, and Members of the Budget
and Finance Committee. Thank you for having another Budget and Finance
Committee evening meeting. My name is William Jacintho.
Thank you also for appropriating funding to cover water improvements. It is critical
that the County supports the number one need of its people. As we have seen in the
past 40 years plus, the Water Department does not sustain itself on its own revenue.
In addition, thank you for supporting the 4-H youth programs with much needed, long
overdue funding. The children and their parents, and supporters greatly appreciate
your concern in seeing that they succeed.
I also like to comment on Chair White's budget proposal. On page 20, although there
is a tax rate reduction shown in comparison to the Mayor's proposal, is this rate
compatible with the increase of agriculture property values? The key to remember is
that agriculture property is only valuable to a producer, as it is able to produce.
Market values are a very different animal to us.
On page 25, it talks about agriculture water. Many small farmers fall under the use
rate of 5,000 to 15,000 gallons of water. On that, the rate of $3.60 compared to
$1.80 and $1.00 for the other brackets, really sticks it to the little guy who's pretty
much unable to qualify for ag rates. And can you take a look at that rates and level
the playing field?
Thank you for the opportunity to testify. And thank you for your long hours.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you.
Members, any need for clarification? Seeing none, thank you.
MR. JACINTHO: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person to testify is David Williams. He will be
followed by Rosemary Robbins.
CHAIR BAISA: Good evening.
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MR. DAVID WILLIAMS, BEACH ACTIVITIES MAUI:
Good evening. Pardon me. Aloha and good evening, Councilmembers, Madam
Chair. My name is David Williams. In addition to representing the timeshare owners
of Maui County, I'm here on behalf of the hundreds of employees that are sponsored
by Beach Activities Maui, Teralani Sailing Charters, the Spa at Black Rock, and the
Luau Grand Wailea.
I officially became a resident of Hawaii, more specifically Maui County, only last
February. However, I feel I've been a member of the Hawaiian community for many
years when I first visited to work. Over multiple visits I connected with many great
people on the islands. And every time I returned, the sense of community grew and
grew within me.
And when I spent a quarter of a year at the Westin Villas, I was fortunate enough to
have my wife and kids join me. And before leaving that Fall, we pledged to return to
Maui where we felt the sense of community was so great. A community where
everyone gives, shares, cares for their own, each other, and the island, with a
balanced and equitable focus.
I began to work more closely with vacation ownership and I was exposed to the
stronger relationship and allegiance of these owners. They don't book through
central reservations; they talk to their friends at the front desk. They don't just go to
dinner at a restaurant, they go to see a server they have visited many years, and
ensure that she feels their support. These owners know our staff on the pool deck
and the beaches so well that they even connect with them when our associates travel
to the mainland.
When we host fundraisers, they contribute thousands of dollars to local charities and
foundations. They join us at the "Relay for Life" and they stride with us in May for
Charity Walk. I have seen them in the valleys when we support Maui cultural lands. I
have seen them on the beaches when we participate in clean-ups. They are the first
to ask me about new, local businesses so they can support Maui-based businesses.
I know owner associations who have donated hundreds of towels and linen to the
Women Helping Women shelters.
For so many of our owners, vacation ownership is not just a second home on Maui.
And so, the owners are members of our community. They support and live in our
communities, they return annually, they have a vested interest in the welfare of Maui
County. Vacation owners are a part of the community as are residential, apartment,
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commercial, industrial, agricultural, conservation, hotel/resort, homeowner, and
commercialized residential classifications.
The only obvious difference is that only timeshare owners are on the ballot with a
proposed tax increase that is 160 to 260 percent greater than any other classification.
I'm the general manager of a local company that has employed close to
300 associates on multiple islands for nearly four decades. Our company also
supports dozens more employees through local vendors for production and services,
and as such, I'm leery of any decision that would affect the livelihood of those that we
employ.
Madam Chair, one more minute please?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
MR. WILLIAMS: Thank you. Singling out timeshare owners to assume a greater burden is
an indirect way of singling out those associates who pay their rent, buy their
groceries, clothe their families, fill their gas tanks with monies that are provided by
timeshare owners.
And every timeshare owner who walks away from their Maui home, or is deterred
from purchasing, or simply decides to off-set the increased tax with a reduction on
their ancillary spending is another time that one of our associates, the core of our
community, has to make a decision about how to get by with less.
So, I ask our Councilmembers to show our owners a community where everyone
does give, share, and care for their own, each other, and the island with a balanced
and equitable focus. And to do so, I respectfully request that the Council revisits the
excessively disproportionate tax rate increase that is being proposed in the 2014-15
Maui County Fiscal Year.
As I mentioned above, these owners bring so much to our community, at a bare
minimum they deserve no different treatment than the other 90 percent of the
classifications outlined in this hearing.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Four minutes.
MR. WILLIAMS: Aloha and mahalo for your time.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much.
Members, any need to clarify the testimony? Seeing none, thank you very much.
MR. WILLIAMS: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person to testify is Rosemary Robbins.
CHAIR BAISA: Is, Ms. Robbins back there.
Thank you. Mr. Clerk, proceed.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person to testify is Annette Niles. Ms. Niles is the
last individual who has signed up to testify in the Council chamber.
CHAIR BAISA: If anyone else in the gallery is thinking of testifying, would you please sign
up right away.
Good evening, Ms. Niles.
MS. ANNETTE NILES:
Good evening, Chair. Good evening, Council. I'm here to thank you guys very much
because I'm usually here grumbling, and screaming, and hollering about lowering
things. But, I appreciate what you guys are doing. I know you're working very hard
on what you do. And thank you so much for the 4-H. We are so grateful for you guys
putting in some money for our budget. And, we really need it and appreciate it.
And, I would like to go over something that kind of is kind of bothering me just on the
water situation on dropping, you know, you're dropping everything on the water stuff.
Going back to what William said about the 5 to 15,000 it kind of bothers me cause I
know people that are wasting water, you know, in throwing away water, trying to get
to make sure that they're over the 15,000. You know, cause of the real big gap on it.
You go from $1.90, to 3.60, to 1.22, to a, to the other 1.20. So that 3.60 is a real big
jump, and so for that reason I just wanted to kind of clarify that maybe, you know,
kind of get some adjustment on it. I mean I, I'm asking for the world. But, but
anyway, thank you. That's all I have to say.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Ms. Niles.
Members, any need to clarify?
Mr., Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. And thank you, Ms. Niles, for being here. Just a
clarification, you say people waste water just to get to the higher rate?
MS. NILES: Well, either you're going to, you're going to get to that 15,000, then when you
get to the 15,000 and above you're at 1.20.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right. But, do you-MS. NILES: But, you get 3.60 on, on 5 to 15,000.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
MS. NILES: As a farmer, you want to get over that 15,000. And that means letting out, you
know, water.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay. Are you aware that the water that you let out
between 5 and 15,000, you pay for at 3.60?
MS. NILES: Yea, I understand that. Yea, I understand you're paying that, that's why, they
got, they're going over the 15 to get the 1.20. You know what I mean? It, it's hard to
explain. It's hard to explain. It's, it's below either they, they going below, but we
looking at this being farms, you know, and.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. All right, thank you.
MS. NILES: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further?
Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. Ms. Niles, I just wanted to clarify
that the, the Chair's proposal is, is maintaining the existing rates for the first two tiers.
So, instead of going up to 1.90 and 3.60, it would stay at 1.80 and 3.35. And then the
top rate for water over 15,000 gallons is proposed to drop to $1.00 from $1.20 which
is proposed.
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MS. NILES: I understand. But, why is there such a gap there? I, I, you know between the-COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: They're, they're all like that.
MS. NILES: --the 1.90, then you go to 3.60, and then 1.20, you know, I mean from 1.90 you
jumping up to 3.60, then you going back to the 1.20.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yea, my understanding is that the rationale for that is that the,
they've kept the ag users at the same level of rate for the first 15,000 as the other
5/8 inch users.
MS. NILES: Oh, okay. Okay, well thank you. I just wanted to get that clarified.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you. Thank you for coming tonight.
MS. NILES: Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So. Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And good evening Ms. Niles, nice to see you.
MS. NILES: Hi.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So that, you know that 5,000 to 15,000 gallon water rate,
that, that 15,000 would it help to drop that figure down?
MS. NILES: Yea.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You think? Would that assist-MS. NILES: Oh yea, oh yea. That would help not, people not wasting it because they're
either going to try to get to making that 15,000, you got to make it over. I mean with
the rain, you get people just still letting out the water. I mean, so I guarantee if that
drops, you're going to, you're going to get, you're going to get people saving the
water, not wasting the water.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Is there a number in your mind that you think would be
better?
MS. NILES: Well, no, but kind of in the figure-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: How much lower than that 15 do you think? Is there a-MS. NILES: Well, it's just the price, the, the value of the price; the Mayor's proposal and the
Chair's proposal. I mean, I'm grateful it's dropping, but the point is it's just a figure
there. It's a real, you know, high figure compared to the 1.90, and the 3.60, maybe
the $2.00, or whatever in between kind of range.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay.
MS. NILES: Yea.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, real quick.
CHAIR BAISA: Sure, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: But the gallonage, I'm trying to get to the gallonage.
MS. NILES: Oh, the gallon. When you say-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So if you hit this certain gallonage-MS. NILES: Yea.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --then you're going to jump into that cheaper bracket, you
know what I mean?
MS. NILES: Right, right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So, if that 15 is lowered to something, is there something
in your mind that you would rather see it lowered to?
MS. NILES: To-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yea.
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MS. NILES: Whatever, maybe 10, you know, something, yea. I don't know, something.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. All right, was just figuring if you had a number off
the top of your head.
MS. NILES: Yea. I mean I, I-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
MS. NILES: You know, if that gets lowered, I'm guarantee you, you're going to see a lot
more water around.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank, thank you, Ms. Niles.
MS. NILES: Okay, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Cochran are you done?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes, I'm done. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you.
Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So, if I'm understanding you, people waste so that they
can reach that low level of-MS. NILES: Yea.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: --of the cost?
MS. NILES: Yea.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So, so then-MS. NILES: Because they're in that bracket, yea.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: --you know, in, in the past, the Director has saying we
should charge them for conservation. Then should that be something put into effect?
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MS. NILES: Well, it's, whichever way, but it's just the price.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Because, because he suggested to increase the, the cost
per gallon so that people will conserve.
MS. NILES: Uh huh.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: And, you know-MS. NILES: I'm thinking of the number.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: --you know, you've come in to testify that that shouldn't
happen.
MS. NILES: Yea.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So, just kind of trying to understand.
MS. NILES: Well, it's just the number. Cause you're jumping from the 1.90, from 0 to 5,000;
then you going from 5,000 to 15 at a 3.60, at a 3.60 hike right there, you know what I
mean. So, people will, you know, will try to get over that, you know, 15, especially as
a farmer or whatever; to get over a 15 so you can get the rate at 1.20.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: This.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And, Annette-MS. NILES: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --you know, I love you so. I mean, I just, I just, I just
trying to get this real clear. You know that when from 5,000 to 15,001, you're paying
the 3.35, 3.60 whatever amount.
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MS. NILES: Yea.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You're going pay that.
MS. NILES: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. And from the 15,001 on up, you start paying the
1.20 or $1.00, whatever we decide on. You, you understand that?
MS. NILES: Right, right, I understand.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, so if somebody, pardon me for being honest,
wastes water to get to that point, they haven't accomplished anything except paying
more.
MS. NILES: Well, they're at maybe 14, okay. So, they're going to waste it to get to the 15. I
mean, you know, you get the price dropping at 1.20.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You, you don't get the break.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You're not going to get the break till after you pass the
one, the-MS. NILES: The 15,000?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yea, yea.
MS. NILES: Exactly. So, that's why I'm saying. So if they're at 14, right?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. NILES: And they use another 1,000.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, I, I, I don't want to debate it. But, you know
Annette, thank you.
MS. NILES: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Members.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yea, I'm sorry Madam Chair. I'm sorry.

Public Hearing of the Council of the County of Maui
April 30, 2014
Page 31

CHAIR BAISA: Chair would suggest that we ask Ms. Niles to stay and maybe we can have
a conversation with her after this, and try to understand what's going on.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. NILES: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Niles, thank you very much for being here.
MS. NILES: Okay, thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: We know it's a strain for you guys to come down from the hill to testify. We
appreciate, we appreciate you guys. Thank you.
MS. NILES: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
MS. NILES: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, there are no further individuals signed up to
testify in the Council chamber.
If there are any additional individuals in the Council chamber or at the District Offices
who would like to offer testimony, please identify yourself to the appropriate staff and
proceed to the testimony lectern or District Office phone at this time.
Hana Office, are there any additional testifiers?
MS. LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify, Chair.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Thank you.
Molokai Office, are there any additional testifiers?
MS. ALCON: There is no one here on Molokai waiting to testify.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Thank you.
And, Madam Chair, we have been notified from the Lanai Office that no one is there
waiting to testify.
CHAIR BAISA: And there is no one else in the, in the gallery? Chair wants to be really
sure; nobody in the District Offices and nobody in the chamber coming forward.
Mr. Clerk, have we received written testimony?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, we have received written testimony.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, without objection, the Chair would like to receive the written
testimony into the record.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. So ordered.
THERE BEING NO OBJECTION, WRITTEN TESTIMONY RECEIVED
FROM THE FOLLOWING WERE MADE A PART OF THE RECORD OF
THIS PUBLIC HEARING:
1.
2.
3.
4.
5.
6.
7.

Sidney Sparkman;
Thomas Croly;
Keith Stephenson, American Resort Development Association (ARDA);
William Jacintho;
Dave Williams;
Bill Tavares and John Blumer-Buell, Committee for More Equitable
Taxation (COMET); and
Linda Rink.

CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Clerk. Nothing more to do?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Yea, no further business.
CHAIR BAISA: And so, folks, the Chair would like to thank all of those people who came to
testify this evening. We really appreciate your input. It helps us a lot in our decision
making.
And without further ado, the Chair is going to adjourn this meeting.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Not, excuse me, sorry, we're going to recess the meeting until
the public hearing on May 16, 2014.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Clerk.
You heard the, the, it, we recessed until?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Friday, May 16, 2014, at 11 a.m. in the Council chamber.
CHAIR BAISA: The meeting is now in recess.
THE COUNCIL PUBLIC HEARING OF APRIL 30, 2014 WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR
AT 7:11 P.M., AND WAS RECONVENED BY THE CHAIR ON MAY 16, 2014 AT
11:00 A.M.
CHAIR BAISA: Will the public hearing of the, Public Hearing and Notice of Intent to Fix Real
Property Tax Rates meeting of the Council of the County of Maui please be
reconvened.
Pursuant to Subsection 3-48-565(B) of the Maui County Code, the Council of the
County of Maui held its first public hearing on Wednesday, April 30, 2014, on the
proposed Real Property Tax Rates for the County of Maui, effective July 1, 2014.
The purpose of this reconvened public hearing is to consider the proposed resolution
entitled "ADOPTING THE REAL PROPERTY TAX RATES FOR THE COUNTY OF
MAUI, EFFECTIVE JULY 1, 2014".
Mr. Clerk, will you please call the roll.

ROLL CALL
PRESENT: COUNCILMEMBERS ELEANORA COCHRAN, DONALD G.
COUCH JR., S. STACY CRIVELLO, DONALD S. GUZMAN,
MICHAEL P. VICTORINO, MICHAEL B. WHITE, AND
CHAIR GLADYS C. BAISA.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER G. RIKI HOKAMA AND VICE-CHAIR
ROBERT CARROLL.
There were approximately 15 members of the public in attendance.
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COUNTY CLERK DENNIS A. MATEO: Madam Chairman, there are seven Members
present, two excused. A quorum is set.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Clerk.
Was the notice of the public hearing published?
COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, notice of this reconvened public hearing on the proposed
Real Property Tax Rates for the County of Maui effective July 1, 2014 was published
in the May 8, 2014 and the May 11, 2014 issues of the Maui News.
CHAIR BAISA: Members and public, before we prOceed with today's agenda, may I please
request that everyone silence your cell phones or anything else that might make
noises in the chamber. Decorum in this chamber shall be maintained at all times.
Mr. Clerk, let's proceed.
COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, proceeding with public testimony. We have established
limited telephone interactive communication that enables individuals from Hana,
Lanai, and Molokai to provide testimony from our District Offices. Individuals who
wish to offer testimony from Hana, Lanai, and Molokai, should now sign up with the
District Office staff.
Individuals who wish to offer testimony in the chamber, please sign up at the desk
located in the eighth floor lobby, just outside the chamber door.
Testimony at all locations is limited to, to the item listed on today's agenda. Pursuant
to the Rules of the Council, each testifier is allowed to testify for up to three minutes,
with one minute to conclude, if requested. When testifying, please state your name
and the name of the organization you represent.
COUNTY CLERK: Hana Office, please identify yourself and introduce your first testifier.
MS. DAWN LONO: Good morning, Chair. This is Dawn Lono at the Hana Office, and there
is no one waiting to testify.
COUNTY CLERK: Thank you. Lanai Office, please introduce yourself and introduce your
first testifier.
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MS. DENISE FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez at the Lanai
Office, and there is no one waiting to testify.
COUNTY CLERK: Molokai Office, please identify yourself and introduce your first testifier.
MS. ELLA ALCON: Good morning, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai, and there is no
one here waiting to testify.
COUNTY CLERK: Thank you.
Madam Chair, we have four individuals who have signed up to provide testimony in
the chamber. The first person to testify is Ernestine Hedrich, followed by Mr. Dave
Jorgensen.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, please proceed.

TESTIMONY
MS. ERNESTINE HEDRICH:
Good morning. My name is, my name is Ernestine Hedrich. I'm from North Kihei and
it's very exciting to see all you in person because I've watched you so much on
television. And I hope I'm not too nervous about this.
CHAIR BAISA: Don't be, just relax.
MS. HEDRICH: My question is the criteria that's being used for our assessed value
because it doesn't appear in my case to be comparable nor the market value. And,
I've noticed that on my residence. You know, in 2012, we were hit where the taxable
amount was increased by $100,000 because our assessment or exemption went
down from 300 to 200. And now again in 2014, the value of my residence was
increased by 93,800. That of course increases the, the taxable amount and although
I don't have any ways to find comparable sales in my neighborhood, I try to appeal it
but I was told by a realtor that I have to get an assessment, which would cost me
$500, which I didn't want to do.
And, so I also jointly own a condominium that is a rental vacation, and that too was
increased by 33 percent in assessed value by $131,000. And I've attached a sales
average from a realtor showing that the average value of a two bedroom at that
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complex is 440,000 and a recent one that sold for 431,000. And yet mine is
assessed at 527,000 increasing my taxable amount by $131,000 which for this year
will increase by $1,200 in tax.
And so, I understand that I have to make an appeal because you can't do every
individual property. So my question also is could you consider either send us the
assessed values a little earlier or delay the April 9 deadline for appeals so that we
have time to somehow get some information to show that my property is not worth
the assessed value. And, I'm just an individual so I have no other way and, but, you
know, paying a realtor $500 would be a little excessive for me personally.
And, so, I appreciate your time on this and I appreciate the, the tax rates that I've
seen, they don't seem to change much from last year, but, but then our assessed
value is so much higher, which still affects the, the tax, our final tax amount because
it's the taxable amount that's increased.
Thank you so much.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. If you could wait for just a moment. Members, are
there any need to clarify the testimony. Seeing none, thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk, before we proceed with testimony, Clerk will call two names, if the person
who's going to testify next would please move to the front, we've got a seat saved up
here so that it saves time. Thank you.
COUNTY CLERK: Dave Jorgensen, followed by Tom Croly.

MR. DAVE JORGENSEN, AMERICAN RESORT DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATION HAWAII:
Good morning, Chair Baisa, Members of the Council and staff. My name is Dave
Jorgensen, I'm appearing on behalf of the American Resort Development Association
Hawaii, ARDA-Hawaii. I'll be very, very brief, as I was threatened if I didn't stay brief.
Just wanted to basically let you all know that ARDA-Hawaii strongly supports the
budget and the tax rates that were proposed. We greatly appreciate your hard work
and the time that went into crafting the budget and you know, will, will continue to
have discussions about the big picture questions, but we are in support of this budget
and thank you very much for your time.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Jorgensen. Any need to clarify the testimony?
Seeing none, thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Tom Croly, followed by Sherryl Schussler.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.

MR. TOM CROLY:
Aloha, Council. I'm Tom Croly, today speaking on my own behalf and no one elses.
Last Sunday was Mother's Day. It was my first Mother's Day since my mother died
last year. I spent some time reflecting on the things that she had taught me. She,
she taught me to always be honest and truthful. She taught me a lot about personal
finance. Never overextend your, your finances. Always pay your debts on time. And
don't be afraid to fight for fairness. I can remember her fighting with, with someone
who did work on our house and it wasn't right and she didn't think the bill was right
and she taught me to, you know, stand up for yourself and fight that way.
I learned a lot sitting around the kitchen table on Friday nights as she would pay the
bills for the, for the month, the electric bill, the, the gas bill, the water bill. I particularly
remember the mortgage, that was a big check, $145 for the house that she and my
dad had paid $18,000 for ten years earlier. And I looked on that and I said what's this
escrow part? She said oh, that goes to pay the property taxes, $60 for the escrow
that seems like a lot, $720 a year at that time.
My mom was earning about $12,000 a year as a school teacher. She explained to
me that property taxes are for the roads, the police, the schools and since she was a
school teacher we didn't mind paying those property taxes cause they helped to pay
her salary. She explained how everyone who owned property paid property taxes
and this is how we could have parks; snow, snow removal; trash removal.
Sometimes we would drive around our rapidly expanding community and see
beautiful homes and I would say boy I'd like to live in that home. Her response was
always, I wouldn't want to have their property tax bill. So I came to understand taxes
are no fun, everyone pays them, but we all benefit. The people with the nicer homes
pay more and in the end all is fair.

Public Hearing of the Council of the County of Maui
April 30, 2014
Page 38

So I've come to Maui and I've come to understand the property tax system here. And
I've concluded based on the values that my mother instilled in me that we don't have
a fair property tax system here in Maui. And I hope that sometime outside of budget
you guys can review that system as it sits and all of the various exemptions and, and,
and what we charge and so forth, and figure out a better way to, to establish fairness
in our system.
I thank all of you for the hard work that you did in reviewing the budget, particularly in
minimizing the increases that are necessary in property taxes. But I will point out that
there is a $14 million property tax increase this year. Most people are going to see a
decrease in the actual bill that they pay. But a small number of taxpayers, exactly
10,638 of them who own condos that are used for vacation rental are going to see a
massive increase.
Those folks are going to bare $11.1 million of the $14 million increase that comes
across this year. That strikes me as unfair. This group's total that they contribute will
go from 52 million up to $63 million for this next tax year. Their average tax bill for
the folks who own condos and use them in vacation rental this year is going to be
$5,956. Compare that to the average tax bill of the homeowner which is $813. The
increase just for this year for the folks with the vacation rental condos is going to
average $824 more than the total tax of the average homeowner taxpayer.
So I recognize that next year you're going to have to increase, spend, taxes even
more because there's, there's obligations the County has. And I implore you not to
continue to go to the same well for that. I did some calculations.
COUNTY CLERK: Four minutes.
MR. CROLY: Can I, can I conclude.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, please do.
MR. CROLY: I'll conclude with this last paragraph. I did some calculations and at a
average daily rate of $200 for a rental condo, between property tax, GET, and TAT,
the average person renting that condo last year paid $47.00 in taxes. Okay, with the
tax increase this year they're going to pay $50.00 each day in, in, in these taxes. By
contrast, the average homeowner tax bill in total is $2.25 per day. So, I'm talking
about that disparity. I'm talking about fairness. My mother would say if she looked at
this, somebody's getting cheated here. Thank you.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Croly. Members, any need to clarify the testimony. Seeing
none, Mr. Croly, thank you for your participation throughout the process.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Calling Sherry! Schussler.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.

MS. SHERRYL SCHUSSLER:
Good morning. My name is Sherryl or Sherry. I'm testifying on behalf of myself and
I'm a small business person. I own a rental condo and I also a home in North Kihei. I
concur with the last gentleman that we're being taxed too high.
I have a, you know, one vacation rental property, I'm retired, so it's my little business
on the side that I came here to run. The tax rates at $9.11 per $1,000 are excessive.
Secondly, my condominium is at Menehune Shores Condominium complex in North
Kihei and it's got about 154 units and my assessment was over a hundred thousand
dollars over the average of, of the most recent sales there. There's a big disconnect
there between the actual sales, which is the market value and the assessment. So
I'm paying that $9.11 that's over a $100,000 roughly over the market value.
So it's very easy to find out that market value, so I'm imploring you as Council people
to maybe check with these people in our tax division who do these assessments
because they're out of whack, and my residence is in the same boat. There aren't
any comps that support the amount it's been assessed so that's basically it. Thank
you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Members, any need, mam, if you can hold on for a minute,
Members may have a question.
Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair and thank you,
Ms. Schussler for being here. You said your assessment was too high and I think a
previous testifier showed us that their assessment was 30, 30 percent or 20 percent
over last years.
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MS. SCHUSSLER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's the magic number to appeal.
MS. SCHUSSLER: Right, but then-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Did you appeal.
MS. SCHUSSLER: No I didn't, and again, this, you know, it's such a short time period. And
the second thing, I did talk to a person who's an appraiser and she said the only thing
you can do is pay for an appraisal and again she told me, and this is her profession,
she does this in Hawaii, it's going to cost you $500 to get that appraisal to support the
amount. So, I, I guess what I'm saying is as a taxpayer, you know, I don't feel like I
should have to pay $500 to support something that's easily found in the public record
on, on sales.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Hang on, you answered my question, thank you.
MS. SCHUSSLER: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Did you talk to the RPT department itself, because that, I
don't believe that is a correct requirement. You do not need to get a, an appraisal.
MS. SCHUSSLER: Okay, well then, then I'll ask you then, why is there such a disconnect
between recent sales and the appraisal amount.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We don't handle that, we're not, we don't have any say in
how that is handled at this point.
MS. SCHUSSLER: But, but, you know the net tax is based on, on-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So, my, mam, mam, you answered my question, mam-MS. SCHUSSLER: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --you can, we're, we're asking questions, just-MS. SCHUSSLER: Sure.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: My suggestion is the Real Property Tax Department is the
one that, that handles the appraisal, the, the appeals. Check with them for next year
because I, I, it's my understanding you do not need an appraisal. And if you have
comps like that you can show them, it's, it's the Real Property Tax Board which is
made up of volunteer citizens will hear your case and, and if its within, you know,
over 20 percent difference, they may agree with you especially if you show them the
comps. So, go with the people that are actually doing the, the appeals as opposed to
rumors and what you hear from people outside.
MS. SCHUSSLER: I understand what you're saying-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MS. SCHUSSLER: --although I, I just implore you as the Council to look that there is a
disconnect between the appraised value and the amount, the, the tax rate, and those
two things go together to determine my net out of pocket so you guys should be
concerned with that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right, but we have no say in, into that process. Thank you.
MS. SCHUSSLER: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Any further need for discussion with the, with the testifier?
Seeing none, thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, there are no further individuals signed up to testify in the
Council chamber. If there is any additional individuals in the Council chamber or the
District Offices who would like to offer testimony, please identify yourself to the
appropriate staff and proceed to the testimony lectern or District Office phone at this
time.
Hana Office, are there any, anyone waiting to testify?
MS. DAWN LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify.
COUNTY CLERK: Lanai Office is there anyone waiting to testify.
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MS. DENISE FERNANDEZ: The Lanai Office has no one waiting to testify.
COUNTY CLERK: Molokai Office is there anyone waiting to testify.
MS. ELLA ALCON: There is no one here on Molokai waiting to testify.
COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, there is no other individual in the District Offices nor the
chamber who wish to offer testimony.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Clerk.
Members, and the public, is there anyone out there who would like to come and
testify, last chance. If you come up, we'll have you do the paperwork later. Okay,
Members, there is nobody coming forward.
Mr. Clerk, do we have any written testimony.
COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, we have received written testimony.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any objections to accepting the written testimony into the record.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
THERE BEING NO OBJECTION, WRITTEN TESTIMONY RECEIVED
FROM THE FOLLOWING INDIVIDUALS WERE MADE A PART OF THE
RECORD OF THIS PUBLIC HEARING:
1.
2.

Ernestine Hedrich; and
Keith Stephenson, American Resort Development Association (ARDA).

CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, seeing nobody coming forward and no
one in the District Offices, without objections I am going to close public testimony.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. So ordered.
Mr. Clerk.
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RESOLUTION
RESOLUTION
NO. 14-60
ADOPTING THE REAL PROPERTY TAX RATES
FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI,
EFFECTIVE JULY 1, 2014
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Chair.
I MOVE TO ADOPT THE REAL PROPERTY TAX RATES FOR
THE COUNTY OF MAUI, EFFECTIVE JULY 1, 2014.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
MADAM CHAIR, I SECOND THE MOTION.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. White, seconded by Mr. Victorino.
Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. The rates have been reduced by
3.1 percent from the effective rates for this current fiscal year. And, I just want to say
that I very much appreciate all the work that the Committee went through to help
reduce the expenses so that the, this rate reduction was made possible.
So thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Is there any further discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor say "aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS COCHRAN, COUCH,
CRIVELLO, GUZMAN, VICTORINO, WHITE, AND
CHAIR BAISA.
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CHAIR BAISA: Opposed "no".
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA AND VICE-CHAIR
CARROLL.
CHAIR BAISA: Motion carries, we have seven "ayes" and two Members "excused".
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, for the record RESOLUTION NO. 14-54.
Madam Chair, there is no further business for the Council
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Clerk.
Members, thank you for being here this morning. Thank you to the public for your
participation and there being no further business this meeting is adjourned.

ADJOURNMENT
The public hearing of APRIL 30, 2014, was adjourned by the Chair on MAY 16, 2014, at
11:21 a.m.
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